
 
 

Town of Verona Brush Drop-Off Program 

 

The Town of Verona will provide brush drop-off for residents at the Town Public Works 

Garage site, 7669 County Highway PD. 

 

Dates:  Saturdays:  9/10/22, 10/8/22, 11/12/22, 12/10/22, 1/7/23 

 Wednesdays:  9/14/22, 10/12/22, 11/16/22, 12/14/22, 1/11/23 

Time:  8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  

 

Cost: $25.00 per load drop-off.  Residents may purchase brush drop-off vouchers at                                        

Town Hall Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.   

 

Restrictions:  Town of Verona residents only. Proof of residency or property ownership 

is required to use the drop-off site.  No leaves, grass clippings, weeds, stumps, or 

garden debris. All brush must be smaller than 4 inches in diameter and no more than 4 

feet in length.  Christmas trees are acceptable for drop off but must not contain any 

tinsel or decorations.  

Contractors are not permitted to use the drop-off site. 

 

Storm Events:  The drop-off site will be opened for residents after storm events as 

necessary.  Please check the Town website Homepage under News for drop-off 

updates after storm events.  www.town.verona.wi.us  

 

 

Questions:  Contact W. Christopher Barnes, Public Works Director, at 608-807-4471 or  

          cbarnes@town.verona.wi.us  
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